
Joint Loss Management Committee 

Meeting 1/11/11 

 

 

 

 

 

Present: Dennis Desrochers, Diane Boyce, Phil Arnone, Jodi Pinard, Robert Hebert, Mike 

Hoisington, Kevin Flanagan 

 

 

An amendment to the Town of Hooksett Municipal Safety Program was proposed 

regarding discipline. 

 

Robert Hebert motioned to accept the amendment as follows to be added to the discipline 

section of the Municipal Safety Program “For represented employees discipline would be 

administered in accordance with the applicable Collective Bargaining Agreement.” Diane 

Boyce seconded. Voted unanimously 

 

Mike Hoisington motioned to accept the minutes from November 19, 2010, Robert 

Hebert seconded. Voted unanimously 

 

The committee will be sponsoring 2 workshops held by LGC in February. First to be held 

on Feb 9, 2011 in regards to Health Insurance Costs one session at 7:00am – 8:30am to 

be held at the Highway Garage and session two at 12:00pm – 1:30pm at Town Hall in 

Chambers. Then on February 23, 2011, a Back Injury workshop is to be held at Town 

hall from 2:00pm – 3:30pm. 

 

Kevin Flanagan from LGC discussed a new wellness coordinator program that is being 

put together by LGC where you can qualify for $500 to be used by your municipality 

towards wellness. The committee will be appointing someone to represent the town in 

this program. 

 

Personal Health Assessments were discussed and all representatives were encouraged to 

discuss the perk to participating in this program with their respective departments. Also 

new this year is all new employees no matter when they start will also be able to take 

advantage of the Wellness dollars as long as they do there PSA. 

 

Our next meeting will be held February 8, 2011 at 1:30pm and we will be doing an 

inspection of Town Hall. 

 

Mike Hoisington motioned to adjourn Dennis Desrochers seconded voted unanimously. 


